As  a resident of Giles Rd  , yes like many we knew the Quarry was here when we purchased and were well aware of the Quarries hours of operation but what we didn’t expect was Brandy Hill quarry seeking an extension outside these hours with an extended 30yr lease along with destroying 50 hectares of natural koala habitat , we here in Giles rd often have sightings of our beloved Koala which has been hit hard in recent times with severe bushfires , its estimated that 30% of the mid north coast Koala population  alone was wiped out this year , sightings of Koala’s are often reported by many Giles Rd residents along Croft Rd and Giles Rd itself,  both of which boarder Brandy hill quarry, we also are often visited most days  by many wallaby , kangaroo ,black cockatoo, eagles, wombat , water dragons, goanna, possum and echidnea just to name  a few,. Secondly noise , we are impacted daily by machinery chugging, truck movements along Clarence town Rd, which is  1 km away and then the blasting,  which rattles our walls and window’s, only the other day I witnessed  a Hansen truck travelling well over the speed limit along Brandy Hill Drive, I feel for the residents that experience this on a hourly basis and to think truck movements could be increased to 600 movements a day is an unreasonable ask of local residents, Extension of quarry hours will impact immensely on all Giles Rd residents either it be noise , dust,  local traffic, displacements of wildlife and simply , a huge loss of what we all love and live for here in Giles Rd
